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’Lound Pony Draw’ Ticket Sales—P2 

Thank You 

Phoenix Group 

King Charles III Coronation Celebration 

Your New Parish Councillors—P3 

Lound Lingerers 

The May meeting 

was an illustrated 

talk on the Counties 

of Nottinghamshire 

and Derbyshire, their simi-

larities and differences.  Ted 

Grey's knowledge of the area 

through walking, climbing 

and canoeing and his photog-

raphy gave us a fascinating 

and at times unusual insight 

into our area. 
 

In June a visit is planned to 

Pam Tatam's garden at 

Harpswell.  Pam gave us a 

talk in April about her beau-

tiful garden and this should 

be a welcome follow up. 

The date is Tuesday June 

20th, leaving Lound at 4pm 

to arrive at Harpswell at ap-

proximately 4.30pm.  There 

will be tea and cake in the 

garden and the cost will be 

£5 pp.  Afterwards, there will 

be the opportunity to have a 

meal at the King William in 

Scaftworth. 
 

Please phone Roberta  on 

Tel: 818587 or 07368 374160 

by Wednesday June 7th if 

you would like to be included 

so that we can arrange num-

bers and transport. 

Around 100 people attended 

King Charles III coronation 

celebration on the village 

playing field on Sunday 7th 

May.  

With the sunny weather and 

excellent food together with 

the many fun games, the 

event was a great success 

and enjoyed by all.  

To conclude the day, the 

Bluebell Inn organised a 

tasty BBQ together with live 

music in the pub garden. 

Many photos were taken of 

this very special and historic 

event and can be viewed on 

the village website. Go to the 

front headlines page or 

‘Local Information’ tab and 

then ‘Village History’ sec-

tion.     

 

Special thanks go to all 

those villagers who helped to 

organise what was an excit-

ing and special day. 

On Friday June 16th,  

Lound Lingerers will hopeful-

ly be taking the walk which 

was rained off in April 

through the lovely and histor-

ic Anston Stones wood. There 

should still be some beautiful 

wild flowers around including 

orchids.  The route is circular 

and will last a maximum of 

one and a half hours. 

We meet at Willow Cottage at 

10.45 am.   

Please let Gee know on Tel: 

818792 by Tuesday 13th June 

if you would like to come so 

that we can organise 

transport and book a table for 

a pub lunch.   
 

The summer Lingers walk 

around Lound followed by 

lunch at the Bluebell Inn is 

on Friday 14th July.   

Everyone welcome to join the 

walk or lunch only.  More de-

tails in the July Crier. 

To all the lovely people of 

Lound who have sent cards 

and flowers after my recent 

diagnosis.  

A Very Big Thank You... 

Elizabeth Bentley  



 

St. Bartholomew’s Church ‘Four Score Draw’ Parish Council 
 

May Draw £20 Winners 
 

53 .... Jeanne Pepper 

108 .. Lorraine Nayler  

127 .. Tim Devlin 

63 .... Gemma and Mark Paulson 
 

The £50 prize was rolled over 

to next month when £150 

will be the big prize. 
 

Due to the higher run-

ning costs to maintain 

your Village Hall, the 

committee has decided to in-

crease the ticket price from 

£20 to £25.  

The £20 ticket price was set 

back in 2005 when the draw 

was known as the ‘125 Club’. 

With village interest, ticket 

sales went up and the draw 

then became known as the 

‘135 Club’ with the prize 

money split between 4 win-

ners plus the £50 premium 

prize as we have today.  

In 2009 the monthly prize 

money changed to 4 winners 

of £20 each plus the £50 pre-

mium prize. The name was 

then changed to ‘Four Score 

Draw’. This means the ticket 

price has not changed for 18 

years! 

 

The Bluebell Inn 

> Parish Council:  

Attendance at the recent 

Parish Council AGM and 

Parish Annual Meeting was 

very disappointing. However, 

five councillors were elected 

out of seven needed.  
 

The following are your new 

Parish Councillors: 

 Pauline Sheehy (chair) 

 Helen O’Donoghue (vice) 

 Michael Naylor  

 Fiona Wilson-McCormack 

 Nick Hallis  (co-opted) 

  → → Vacancy 

  → → Vacancy 

Claire Challener (clerk) 
 

Your Parish Council has 2 

vacancies. If you would like 

to be involved with caring for 

your village, why not join the 

Parish Council.  

Council activities fall into 

three main categories: repre-

senting the local community, 

delivering services to meet 

local needs and improving 

quality of life and communi-

ty well being. 
 

Please contact a Parish 

Councillor or the clerk for 

details.  

Church 

Services  

- June - 

4th Family Service 9.30 am 

11th Songs of Praise 9.30 am 

18th Worship for all 9.30 am 

Please come and 

join us on:  

Saturday  

8th July 

Family Rounders Game on 

Lound Playing Field at 3.00pm. 

Continue the fun with Hot 

Roast Pork Sandwiches and a 

Veggie option in ‘The Bluebell 

Inn’ garden from 5.00pm.  

>Live Music at 7.00pm with 

Phil Honey's new band - ‘The 

Skip Murden Band’, who play 

an eclectic mix of great songs.  

Everyone welcome. Any ques-

tions please contact Lynn on: 

Tel: 07887560436 or 01777 

471195.  

Email loundleisure@outlook.com  
~~~ 

Date for your Diary: 

Saturday August 26th  

BBQ and Live Music including 

‘Automatic Fishcake’ in the 

Bluebell Inn garden.  

With the change in the tick-

et price, the prize money 

will increase to £25 for 4 

winners plus the premium 

prize of £50. Subsequently, 

no longer four score so the 

new name is now  ’Lound 

Pony Draw’. 

For those non gamblers, a 

Pony is slang for a £25 bet.   

During June, the collectors 

will be knocking on your 

door to sell you a ‘Lound Po-

ny Draw’ ticket for the year 

starting in July 2023.  

You can pay either with 

cash or cheque made paya-

ble to ‘Lound Village Hall 

Committee’. If you prefer, 

you can pay the £25 by in-

ternet banking with the ref-

erence being Your Name.  

Lound Village Hall  

Management Committee 

 Sort Code 60-17-28 

 Account No 90066774 
 

Please have correct money 

payment ready when 

the collectors call.  

All funds raised go to-

wards the upkeep of your 

Village Hall. 

Thank You for your con-

tinued support 

mailto:loundleisure@outlook.com

	’Lound Pony Draw’ Ticket Sales—P2 
	Thank You 
	Phoenix Group 
	King Charles III Coronation Celebration 

	
	Your New Parish Councillors—P3 
	Lound Lingerers 
	St. Bartholomew’s Church 
	‘Four Score Draw’ 
	Parish Council 
	The Bluebell Inn 


